
The Division II Administrative Committee continues to meet via teleconference to take
action on Division II regulations and policies impacted by COVID-19. This afternoon,
the committee discussed the timing of the current recruiting dead period and
prohibition on issuing institutional athletics aid; eligibility for winter sport student-
athletes; adjustments to tuition, fees, room and/or board costs and their impact on
student-athlete athletics aid; transfer portal/permission to contact issues; and two-year
college transfer requirements.

Among the updates, the committee adopted emergency legislation to extend the
recruiting dead period through at least May 31. The committee also adopted a
resolution to allow schools to issue institutional athletics aid agreements
beginning April 16. Also, the committee did not provide relief for winter sport
student-athletes’ season of competition or provide an extension of eligibility
because they completed their full regular season and conference
championships. 

View the action items here. A list of the committee’s actions can also be found on the
Division II compliance page on NCAA.org.
 
The Division II Administrative Committee also discussed the Division II budget on the
call. With Division II projected to receive $30 million less than anticipated in 2020 from
its annual NCAA revenue allocation, several in-person Division II programs have been
canceled for the remainder of 2020. The Administrative Committee tasked staff with
determining if any of the programs could be held remotely. The in-person programs
that have been canceled are:

Faculty Athletics Representative Institute
Coaches’ Identity Workshop
Internship grant orientation
Division II Athletics Directors Association mentor program
New athletics director orientation
Compliance professional development workshop with NAAC

We will continue to provide further updates as necessary. A document containing
common questions and answers related to COVID-19 is continuing to be updated on
the DII compliance page.

Please work with your compliance administrator on any questions you have.

We continue to encourage institutions to make decisions and act in the best interest of
your student-athletes and communities.

Thank you for your continued patience and cooperation in these challenging times.
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